State Of Palestine **Ministry of Education**

D. G. of Assessment, Evaluation & Examinations

المتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العلم ألم المعاملة العلم ألم المعام 2020م

دولة فلسطين وزارة التربية والتعليم الإدارة العامة للقياس والتقويم والامتحانات

> الفرع: العلمي المبحث: اللغة الانجليزية

الورقة: ---

اليوم: التاريخ: / /2020م مدة الامتحان: 2:45 ساعة مجموع العلامات: (100) علامة

| 1 | g comprehension: (45 poi | nts) |
|--|--|--------------------------------------|
| Question Number One: (25 point | (s) | |
| Read the text and do the tasks belo | | |
| It used to be thought that friendship was studies by social scientists have shown to one that can be learnt. Making (and kee for turning someone you know into a last 1 | s something that 'just happened' hat becoming friends with anothering) friends isn't easy — it takes | er person is a complex process, but |
| Everyone has acquaintances – people w further than just discussing the weather, don't get too personal at first). Even mo information for the next time you meet. | you need to show an interest in t | heir lives. Ask them questions (but |
| Maybe you made a joke that annoyed you inevitable that something will go wrong more important than the initial error. An usually all that's needed. | at some point, but it's how you r | eact to the situation that may be |
| When making arrangements, there are twist forcing the other person to make all the 'Whatever you want'. The other is being where, or when. Try to find a middle want' | le decisions by saying things like too particular and inflexible abo | 'I don't mind, you choose' or |
| It's understandable that you want to imple don't go too far. Research shows that me achievements or take themselves too seri 5 | ost of us tend to like people who cously. | don't boast about their |
| If someone tells you something 'in confidence anyone else. In other words, they trust you is broken. Even if your friend doesn't fin a friendship over time. | ou. If you then pass on this inform | nation to another person, that trust |
| A Match the tittles with the neverno | nha ahaya. | |
| A. Match the tittles with the paragraph A. Keep secrets to yourself | | (5 points) |
| | B. Be interested | C. Don't try too hard |
| D. Be clear, but not demanding | E. Don't let one mistake get in | the way |
| B. Answer the following questions: 1. What have studies shown about fried | ndship? | (3 points) |
| 2. What are the two opposite ways of b ab | oehaving that can harm a friends | hip? |
| C. Decide whether these statements at 1. The text introduces some tips on how 2. You should ask very personal question 3. You shouldn't go too far when you was a statement of the control | re True or False: w to get lasting friends. ons at first in order to make frie | , (6 points) |

D. Complete the table with the suitable advice for each person from the text above: (8 points)

| Situation | Advice | |
|---------------------------------|------------------------------------|---------------|
| I said a silly joke and my | Don't worry. Just give your friend | and make |
| friend might be angry with | sure | • |
| me. | | |
| We see each other every day, | Show that you're | by |
| but I'm not sure how to take it | (and of course | the answers!) |
| further. | | |
| Should I tell people about my | It's OK to tell people, but | because |
| new expensive car? | nobody likes that. | |
| | | |
| Should I say what I want to | Say what you want, but don't | .You |
| do or let others decide? | need to find | |
| E. Write what the following w | 0 | (3 points) |
| 1. One (line 3): | | |
| 2. Who (line 5): | | |
| 3. It (line 11): | | |

Question Number Two: (20 points) Read the text and do the tasks below:

My name is Fatima Musa and I have worked as a translator for five years. Many students have emailed me about my work because they want to know what it would be like to do my job. So here is my reply. I have always been interested in languages. My father worked in many different countries when I was young and we usually travelled with him. When we visited a country, I always wanted to learn the language. At school I was very good at English. Therefore, I decided on a career as a translator.

My job now involves going to important conferences and seminars around the world. When a person speaks in English at a conference, I listen to what they say through headphones. I then translate into Arabic while the speaker is talking. I give the translation through headphones to other people at the meeting. This means that anyone in the room who speaks Arabic can understand what people are saying.

Is it an easy job? Not at all. English is not the same in all English- speaking countries. For example, the English words that are used in India are sometimes different to the words that people us in the UK, the USA or Australia. As well as knowing regional English, you also need to know a lot of specialist language. Some of the words that are used to talk about business, science or law, for example, make it almost a different language!

Unless you have a language degree, you will not be able to become a translator. Provided that you have a high qualification, you will probably get a job as a translator quite quickly. If you get an interview for a job, you will need to show that you have good listening skills and a clear speaking voice. You will also need to show that you can think quickly and that you are able to concentrate for long periods of time. If you are successful, it is a secure and rewarding job. You will probably need to travel a lot, but that is not a problem as long as you enjoy visiting other countries.

It is a very responsible job. I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries. However, you get a huge feeling of satisfaction when you know that people understand everything that you translate.

| A | A | 11 | C 11 | • | questions: |
|----------|----------|-----|------|-------|------------|
| Δ | Angwar | Tho | toll | OWING | amostions |
| | THISTY | | 101 | UWILL | unesmons: |
| | | | | | |

(6 points)

| 1. Why did Fatima decide to be a translator? | |
|--|--|
| a. | |
| b. | |
| 2. Where does Fatima's job involve her to go? | |
| 3. When is 'job satisfaction' got according to Fatima? | |

| التاريخ: / | الورقة: | ع: العلمي | ريه الفرخ | المبحث: اللغه الإنجليا |
|-----------------|---|--|---|--|
| the followin | g sentences: | | | (4.5 points) |
| | | English you also need | to | |
| n't have a lan | guage degree vou | will not | | |
| | | | | |
| as a translator | r is a secure and rev | warding job if | | |
| hether these | statements are Tr | ue or False: | | (4.5 points) |
| lusa gives the | translation through | headphones to other | people at the meet | ing. () |
| | | | • | () |
| | | | | () |
| e the followin | g diagram from tl | ie text above: | | (5 points) |
| 1. Things | s you need to show | v in a translator job | interview | |
| | | 1 | | |
| | 2 | | A | |
| | | | | |
| |) (|) (| | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| 2. The re | sults of a bad tran | slation are: | or | |
| | _ | | > | |
| | | | 7 | |
| |) | | | |
| | | | | |
| | Vacab | vlauv(20 naints) | | |
| | | mary(20 points) | | |
| umber I hre | <u>e</u> : (20 points) ntonoos by monlooi | ng the words in hree | late with words | from the box: |
| tollowing se | mences by replaci | ing the words in brac | ckets with words | (4 points) |
| reative | mentioned | inflexible | prospects | |
| k is full of | ways t | o decorate your home | . (good at making | artistic things) |
| oing the cours | e will improve his | career | . (possibilities fo | or the future) |
| ort | nothing | g about the problem. | (said somet | hing about) |
| gested law is | poorly written and | • | (not wanting | g to change) |
| | | | | |
| each of the fe | ollowing by using | a suitable word from | n the box: | (4 points) |
| vary | convinced | aware of | running | |
| | the risks | involved in this job? | | |
| no idea about | | a business, so h | e asked his manag | er's help. |
| | that soon | ner or later she would | fulfil her dreams. | |
| | widely in | size and shape. | | |
| | | | | |
| | | N 77 111 1 1 | 1 | (6 points) |
| | - | - | | |
| | 0 | • | | lm = m = |
| 200 | interested in (job | | | ing money. |
| 1. 1 1 41. 1 1 | - (!4-1-1- C/ ·· | and a family a little little | | |
| | is (suitable of/ suit | | , | |
| st (choose bet | ween/ choose fron | table for) a little boy's 1) honor and death. (marketing) to sell ar | | |
| | slator, beside on't have a languas a translator hether these sus gives the sont the same considers her job the following serve the following serve the sont the course of the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve the sont the same considers her job the following serve | vocabumber Three: (20 points) to following sentences by replacion the following sentences by replacion the course will improve his following sentences by replacion the course will improve his following sentences by replacion the course will improve his fort | the following sentences: slator, beside knowing regional English you also need n't have a language degree, you will not | stator, beside knowing regional English you also need to n't have a language degree, you will not as a translator is a secure and rewarding job if hether these statements are True or False: fusa gives the translation through headphones to other people at the meet s not the same in all English- speaking countries. onsiders her job a very easy one. I. Things you need to show in a translator job interview I. Things you need to show in a translator job interview Overabulary(20 points) Interview Interview in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences by replacing the words in brackets with words in the following sentences of the following by using a suitable word from the box: vary |

| التاريخ: / /2020م | الورقة: | الفرع: العلمي | مبحث: اللغة الانجليزية |
|---|---|--|---|
| Section B: (10 points) | | | |
| From this section answer | two parts only | ن من السؤال فقط (1,2,3) | أجب عن قسمير |
| Question Number Five: (1 | 0 points) | на в м. Маним (в 10 м.) и 1900 година ставително поставителен и се у на наше денно ест си нев в 10 м.) и 10 м. | COPE CE S A Commission of the |
| 1. A. Circle the correct answ 1. Tom (might stay/ will and 2. He says he (isn't watch and 3. I'm sure my parents (we | stay) with us when he ling / isn't going to w | visits Palestine. He didn't pro atch) TV until his science pro to the party. | (3 points) omise. oject is finished. |
| B. Rewrite the following u | | | (2 points) |
| 2. Do you know the woma | | | |
| 2. When you finish the med | y (confusing / confuse eting, remember (turn | ed) instructions for the compet ing / to turn) the lights off. lays she (is taking /takes) the | |
| B. Add question tags to the 1. Sami put his car in the g 2. She'd walked all the dist | arage, | 1, | (2 points) _? _? |
| Correct the following sent We have lived in that ho I have been reading four He knew how to get his g Avoid to drive if you fee How did you manage kee | use for eight years bef stories so far this wee goods notice I tired or sleepy | ore we moved to another city k. | (5 points) |
| Question Number Six: (15 | Writing: (1 points) | 5 points) | |
| Choose ONE of the following | topics: | موضوعا واحدا من احد الموضوعين | اکتب |
| Write a short essay of about it. The ability to manage you improved efficiency and do you agree? These id | ur time effectively is i I productivity, less st | | ngement leads to fe." To what extent |
| How to manage your Benefits of managing Problems may appear | time. | | |
| Paragraph 1: What skills do Paragraph 2: How did you Paragraph 3: Challenges fa researchet | fee do you have for y following ideas: by you have? e.g (making start this business? We leed you e.g (lack of etc.) | ng jewelry, designing online | music videos) |
| Paragraph 4: Your advice t | o young people. | | |
| | | | |